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Message from our Head of School
Dear Parents and Carers, 

It’s beginning to feel a lot like Christmas in school, everyone is busy working on 
Christmas displays and both halls have beautiful trees and there is also one shining 
brightly in the carpark. Some parents spent all morning filling lots of Christmas hampers, 
which now look amazing, so thank you to all the different teams for making this happen.  

The KS1 nativity is sounding excellent, you are certainly in for a treat next week in the KS2 hall.  
The whole school will be watching the dress rehearsal on Monday and parents and carers are coming 
throughout the week to watch, plus the Early Years nativity will be performed by Nursery and 
Reception in the infant hall too. The Christmas fair opens at 12 noon on Sunday with lots of stalls, a 
Santa’s grotto and café, plus the teachers and I will be selling nearly new school uniforms. Just 24 
sleeps to Christmas and lots to do in-between before we end the term on 16th December at 2pm. 

Finally, a big thank you to the children in Year Three Deutscher Class and to Ms Kan and Ms Hawkins 
for a lovely inclusive celebration with excellent singing, acting and performance skills once again this 
morning.

Fran Sorapure

Going Above And Beyond
Stars of the Week

Year  5  
Sesen& 
Emilie

Year 3  
Emilio & 
Tilden

Year  6  
Samaya & 

Ethan

Year 1 
Anna & 
Alistair

Year  2   
Beau & 
Aoife

Year  4 
Zadie & 
Saffron



2023-24 Term Dates 

Please note: We do not authorise holidays in term time under 
any circumstances. Parents and Carers, please ensure that you do 
not book holidays and flights before term ends or after term has 
begun. Everyday in school matters. We see the number of requests 
for time out of the school e personal illness rise considerably 
towards the end of each term.

All requests to leave during term time are monitored by the 
Headteacher who may wish to meet with you to discuss your 
request further.



Deutscher Class Family Assembly 

Deutscher Class shared their learning about Notting Hill Carnival and 
Great Black Britons with parents, carers and the rest of the school 
this morning. They had a lot of fun and should feel very proud.



Year 1 Europe and Nursery Scottish Country Dancing 

On Wednesday 30th November, Year 1 Europe led the children from Nursery in an 
afternoon of Scottish Country Dancing. We all had great fun dancing the Camden 
Chaser, which we renamed "The Train Dance" because the follow-my-leader chase 
reminded us of a train. We loved celebrating one of our patron saints and learning 
about other cultures from the UK.





Dates for the Diary

Date Event

Monday 5th December

Tuesday 6th December
KS1 Nativity Play – KS2 Hall at 9.30am

Junior Show Choir at the Wellness Café, St Michaels Church

Wednesday 7th

December

Year 5 Swimming

KS1 Nativity Play – KS2 Hall at 9.30am

EYFS Nativity Play – KS1 Hall 9.30am

Year 6 Bocelli Climbing 

Thursday 8th December 

EYFS Nativity Play – KS1 Hall 9.30am

Christmas Jumper Day

Year 6 Glennie Climbing 

Friday 9th December 
EYFS Nativity Play – KS1 Hall 9.30am

Junior Show Choir

Monday 12th December

Year 4 Natural History Museum Trip

Year 5 Church Service Rehearsals 

Year 6 Community Cabaret Rehearsals 

Tuesday 13th December 
Year 5 Church Service Rehearsals 

Year 6 Community Cabaret Rehearsals 

Wednesday 14th

December 

Year 3 and 4 Cinema Trip 

Christmas Lunch

Year 5 Church Service Rehearsals 

Thursday 15thDecember Church Service Led by Year 5

Friday 16th December LAST DAY OF TERM – 2pm Finish 

House Points & Attendance

Whole school Attendance 96.8%

Class with the best attendance
Ma class at 95.9%

Class House Point 
Winners

KS1 Ashman 308

LKS2 Ma 201

UPKS2 Parton 217

House Winner

St Andrew
701



Warm Place
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